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The Coomalie Community welcomed over 4500 people to the Centenary Dawn Service at the 

Adelaide River War Cemetery.   The Service flowed effortlessly, with the bond uniting        

Australia & New Zealand heightened by the presence of our New Zealand guests.  Each person 

in the congregation experienced their own special moment and many also commented on 

feeling the sensation of being enveloped by a caring rural community.  Written in the visitors 

book following the Service were the words from a Veteran òA Stunning Tributeó. 
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  From the Coomalie Council Chamber  

OPERATIONS 
 

Work has commenced on heavy patching in Memorial Drive as part of the Flood Damage Grant Council   
received in 2014. 
 

Grading of Councilõs roads has commenced on the roads requiring work following the wet season.  
 

Pothole patching of Chinner Rd has commenced. Council has not received a response from the Department 
of Transport in relation to its application for a grant of $280k to improve Chinner Rd. 
 

The slashing and spraying program has been completed for the year due to the dry conditions 
 

Negotiations with Northern Territory Land Corp are being carried out to legalise Cheeney Rd North and 
transfer it to Council. Staff are also discussing the provision of legal access to approximately 28 properties in 
the north and west of the shire. These blocks originally abutted a legal road. The roads were incorporated in 
the Northern Territory Land Corporation portfolio when it was set up. 
 

RUBBISH DUMPS 
 

Residents are requested to ensure that all waste is deposited correctly in to the appropriate bin or area. The 
Council has been disappointed that some waste is being dumped inappropriately. The cost of additional work 
involved cleaning up the rubbish dumps will ultimately be reflected in higher charges. 
 

RUM JUNGLE MINES REMEDIATION 
 

The Department of Mines and Energy have been carrying out testing at the main mine as well as the Rum 
Jungle South Mine tailings heap. The work involved digging a series of pits to determine the appropriateness 
of the tailing heap covers. 
The current plan is to develop the administration documents and business case for a major restoration       
project. The work will take up to 4 years to complete and cost between $100m and $200m. Proponents are 
hoping that the funds will be made available in the 2016/17 budget to commence work. 
 

HYDRAULIC FRACTURING PRESENTATION 
 

The NT Environment Centre made a presentation to Council on the Hydraulic Fracturing technique of     
mining to obtain methane. A copy of the presentation is available by emailing admin@coomalie.nt.gov.au. 
The Council has requested a response from the mining industry. 
 
BATCHELOR AIRSTRIP 

The Department of Transport have advised verbally that funds have been set aside in the 2015/16 Budget to develop a 
master plan for the future of the Batchelor airstrip. The work will involve scoping the project and calling for tenders 
from suitable consultants to carry out the project. 

mailto:Administration@Coomalie.nt.gov.au
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GRANTS COMMISION PUBLIC MEETING 
 

The Grants Commission held a public meeting in Batchelor on 21May 2015. The chairman Mr Bob Beadman 
outlined the purpose of the independent Commission in recommending to the Commonwealth Government 
the appropriate formula for the distribution of Commonwealth Grants to Local Councils in the Northern   
Territory. 
 

The Commonwealth provides the following grants to Council. 
 

Federal Assistance Grant (General Purpose)      $28,220 
Federal Assistance Grant (Roads)       $409,600 
Roads to Recovery        $138,446 
 

Council also receives an Operational Grant from the NT Government of $477,350. 
 

This represents approximately 90% additional funds over the funds Council receives in rates and charges to 
property owners. 
 
CHANGES TO RATE RECOVERY PROCEDURE 

All landowners should be aware that Council has resolved to strictly enforce the provisions of the Local    
Government Act which allows Council to request the Lands Title Office for registration of the charge over 
the land unless suitable repayment arrangements are entered into.  

The change sees the charge being placed on the parcel of land if the debt is 6 months old and the debtors have 
not made satisfactory repayments. 

The registration of the charge effectively places a caveat over the land. This restricts the ability of the land 
being used as collateral when applying for loans through financial institutions. 
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From the Sport and Community Recreation Officer  

Aussie Hoops ð Adelaide River School has approx 40 students and all is progressing well.  On 20thMay, I assisted with 
an Orienteering event instead of basketball and had a wonderful morning with kids from Peppi, Douglas Daly,          
Tipperary and Adelaide River School.   Batchelor Area School will run in second semester ð along with a PaRBA coach 
being employed by the school to come down and run three clinics throughout the 8 week sessions, alongside me. 

Coomalie Swim Group ð As the weather has now cooled down ð we have parents turning blue at Swim sessions!! 
Therefore we have suspended the Swim Group until September when the pool reopens and the weather warms up. 

Batchelor Markets ð The first market for the year was held on 10th May and was a successful morning for            
stallholders and enjoyed by all locals and visitors who attended.  Many people stayed on for several hours - sitting on     
blankets and having little picnics under the trees.  The footy skills were on display with the kids having a great time with 
the wonderful coaches ð thank you to the dads and mums who always support this initiative. 

Basketball News ð I attended the PaRBA committee meeting on Thursday 7th May and thanked the committee for 
sponsoring our local Batchelor and Belyuen crew of 28 children at the recent NT Championships at Marrara. PaRBA 
committee are designing a logo for the new Association and there will be Coomalie colours (along with Palmerston and 
Litchfield colours) incorporated into the logo.  A Senior mixed comp will begin in June and we hope to submit a team 
from Coomalie.  

Exciting news following on from the NT Champs ð local girl Christie Anderson was selected to travel to the US for a 
basketball and cultural exchange trip.  There may also be another youngster joining her and possibly myself too.  To be 
confirmed.                                                                                                                                                                                         
I have also submitted an email to Minister Higgins requesting financial support for two other basketball initiatives. 

Anzac Day ð Photos and thank you notes are being forwarded to all volunteer groups and people who were involved 
in the Dawn Service.  Please feel free to email me on recreation@coomalie.nt.gov.au with any comments you may 
have with regard to the Dawn Service and Gunfire Breakfast. 

Community Safety Action Meeting ð Held on 7th May at Council Chambers.  As a task from that meeting ð we 
hope to hold an information evening focusing on awareness of illicit drugs within our community.  For many of us, being 
able to identify at risk people will assist with maintaining a safe zone when at work and holding community events. 

Solar Park Lighting ð An additional solar light (extra light purchased under original grant submission) has been   
installed at the corner of the Community Centre in Batchelor.  This directs light over the Community Centre and    
towards the Bowls Club parking area. 

Grants ð 

§ Youth Vibe Holiday Grant for June/July holidays ð submitted for $1895 and received $1500 so       
will therefore run over 2 weeks instead of four weeks. 

§ Festivals Australia Regional Grant and NT Arts Grant ð submitted, however still pending. 

§ CCGC Community Grant for Lingalonga Festival ð still pending. 

§ Seniors Month Grant ð still pending 

§ Family Safe Environment Fund Grant for solar lighting in Adelaide River ð still pending. 

BATCHELOR POOL WILL BE CLOSING FOR GENERAL 
MAINTENANCE FROM TUESDAY 30TH JUNE 2015. 

 

POOL WILL RE OPEN EARLY SEPTEMBER. 

 

FOR ANY ENQUIRIES PLEASE PHONE COUNCIL ON 
89760058. 

mailto:recreation@coomalie.nt.gov.au
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Community Recognition Nominations coming soon 
Council hosts an annual Community Recognition Award Night and would like the 
Coomalie Community to get its thinking cap on and start keeping an eye out for 

Community Members that have been valuably contributing. 

July Stop Press will have details to submit a nomination. 
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Anzac Dawn Service & Gunfire Breakfast ~ Sponsors & Supporters  
Department of Veterans Affairs 
Northern Territory Government 
RAAF 452 Squadron Tindal, Wing Commander Gregory Jervis 
New Zealand guests Pipe Major Ross Ekdahl and JB Smith 
RAAF 452 SQN Tindal Catafalque Party and Squadron 
101st Battery, 8/12th Regiment, RAA 
Royal Australian Navy 
Senator the Hon Nigel Scullion 
Hon Warren Snowdon MP 
RAAF Chaplain Flight Lieutenant Wayne Ross 
No 75. Squadron, RAAF Base Tindal NT ð Flypast 
AdEvents ð Audio, Visual and Lighting 
Office of Australian War Graves 
Adelaide River FERG & Batchelor FERG 
Waler Horse Society of Australia ð NT Branch 
Saysha and Tarn Ham                                     
Arafura Wind Ensemble 
Anne & Richard Smith and Michael Lewis 
Loretta Crayford 
Bruce and Ros Jones 
St John Ambulance Volunteers 
Coomalie Council Staff and Coomalie Volunteers 
Adelaide River Show Society 
Scouts Australia NT Branch 
Tommy and Patsy Fawcett 
Adelaide River School & Batchelor Area School 
Noonamah Tavern 
Caps Hire 
Bushfires NT 
Batchelor Institute of Indigenous Tertiary Education 
Mount Bundy Station 
Artwork by Ralph, Future Visions 
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Batchelor Markets  
Sunday 14th June @ Batchelor Oval 

 8.00am to 1.00pm  

                              
Burgers, smoothies, tea & coffee, 

laksas, pawpaw salads, cakes, 

jewellery, plants galore, clothing, 

bric - a - brac, chutneys, jams, 

books, fantastic furniture.  
  (All electrical items must be checked and labelled by an electrician)  

 

Keen to have your own stall?  
You can get public liability through Council.  

Call Mazz  

89760058 / 0437760028/0427075455  
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Planning for 2015 Festival has begun. 

Community involvement is urgently needed. 

Please phone Mazz on 0427075455 if you can offer assistance. 
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